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Well this will be my last report as maintenance director of 
CCSD. The majority of my time employed here has been 
rewarding and I will certainly miss aspects of the job but it is 
time for me to move on. On that note the following is a list of 
things that have been going on this month.

1: The installation of the 3 exhaust fans in the HS welding shop 
are completed. I have Tongass electric coming to finish up the 
wiring on them as well as installing a couple of additional 220 
volt outlets to help accommodate Mr. Jefferies need for 
powering some more welding stations. The exhaust fans seem 
to be removing the exhaust and fine dust particles as expected.

2: I was finally able to get Schmolck mechanical over to the 
island and had the high school boilers cleaned and tuned and 
are running well. However a fuel pump did go out on 1 of them 
but the part is on the way. I have cleaned and tuned the other 
boilers at the other schools and they are ready for the winter 
season. The tentative plan is to fire up the city wood fired 
boiler at the beginning of November to heat the elementary 
and middle schools.



3: Our fall state bus inspection was done earlier this month and 
all buses passed. Thank you Trampus Conatser for making sure 
they would pass inspection.

4: Our new elementary custodian Mr. Colbert has been doing 
an excellent job and seems to fit in well on the CCSD staff. 

5: The rest of the month will be continuing getting ready for the 
oncoming winter such as getting snow removal plans in place, 
studded tires on district vehicles, etc.

We have our state site visit with Wayne Marquis coming 
up in November, I of course will not be here for that visit but 
everything seems to be in order for his arrival and should go 
well. Our last visit from him went well also.

That is all for now and I will be happy to answer any 
questions you may have at this month’s meeting.

As always thank you for your support,

Zach Scheidecker


